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Dear Board of Supervisors,

Thank you in advance for your support of the Conejo Community Outreach Diaper Bank.  

I am a monthly donor to the bank, and sadly the need has significantly increased in our
community since its inception.  The Conejo Community Outreach Diaper Bank provides a
great service to the community and it needs financial support to ensure its sustainability.  It
has quintupled the amount of diapers and support to the community to respond to the
surge in need during COVID, they have done so by bootstrapping funds and with
committed volunteers.

They currently provide diapers and wipes to approximately 350 children each month. 
That is 25,000-30,000 diapers (double that in wipes) each month.

Approval of the grant is good for the community because it supports a non-profit's
good work that is directly impacting kids in our community.  Please vote in favor of
supporting The Conejo Community Outreach Diaper Bank.

Sincerely,

Cindy Liu
Newbury Park resident for over 15 years
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